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Director’s Report July 2017.
July remained very dry in the Cromarty Firth region, with short periods of rainfall making little difference to river levels or storage of water in lochs and reservoirs.
Grilse have been entering rivers throughout July but not in great numbers.

Staff review meetings took place and staff training priorities were agreed for this year.  

A meeting took place at Glen Ord Distillery to discuss options for the construction of a fish pass which will allow migratory fish to access the top half of the Distillery Burn.
With continuing low water conditions risks of fish disease remain high and it is important that anglers follow best practice when releasing fish.  Knotless nets should be used and fish should not be handled or lifted from the water during release.

There have been a number of  Pacific pink salmon caught along the East coast of Scotland.  They can be recognised by their distinctive body shape, heavily spotted tail and black tongue.  Further information is available from a Fishery Management Scotland document which can be downloaded from the Board's website.  Please retain any pink salmon captured and report them to Board staff.
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Work is to start on repairing the footings of the Conon Bridge Viaduct in August.  An area around the pier bases is to be coffer dammed and fish will be removed by electro-fishing before it is pumped dry.
Projects / research
Board staff worked with a research team from Glasgow University to complete three weeks of electro-fishing, invertebrate and algal sampling.  This is part of a research programme to investigate the effects of restoring the nutrient status of upper catchment streams which have no salmon spawning and dying in them.  Last year's research showed that the addition of small amounts of nutrient, equivalent to that contained in a few dead salmon, increased the productivity of invertebrates in the stream and the weight of fry. Perhaps more importantly the salmon fry in treated streams were produced by more families than in non treated streams where only a few families survived.   This increased genetic diversity could be very important to the sustainability of salmon stocks.  
This year's research follows the survival and growth of last year's fry to the parr stage.

Meetings / consultations
Glen Ord Distillery fish passage

Electro-fishing Team Leader refresher and accreditation course

Staff review

Conon Railway crossing 

